
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

July 02, 2024 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday July 02, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters City Hall.  
Those in attendance were Mayor Chris Winstead, Commissioners Debra Rudd, Kenneth Wells, Mickey Duncan & Matt 
Johnson, City Clerk Kara Gardner, and retiring clerk Sherri Crowley and city attorney Bobby Murray. 
 
Mayor Chris Winstead called the meeting to order at 6:00pm, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer. 
 
Copies of the June 4th, 2024, minutes were distributed to Board Members. 
Motion made by Debbie Rudd to accept the reading of the minutes as read. Second by Kennth Wells.  Motion carried. 
Copies of the Amended May and June 2024 Financial report were presented to the board. Motion made by Kenneth Wells 
to accept the report, Matthew Johnson seconds the motion, motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
none 
 
Nuisance 
none 
 
Old Business:  
New water meter project update: all the ERTs have been installed and city employees will be trained on the new software 
in July. The United Systems update is nearly completed with only a few tasks remaining. 
The One-call option is available to water customers whose phone numbers are in the computer system. 
 
New Business 
Motion made by Mickey Duncan to accept the quote for the parking lot repair by Scotty’s pavement, Debbie Rudd 
seconded the motion, motion carried. 
Tractor Days is scheduled for Sunday, August 4th. Motioned by Matthew Johnson for the City of Slaughters to participate in 
the 2nd annual Slaughters Tractor Days which will be held on Sunday August 4th. Motion seconded by Mickey Duncan.  
Motion carried. 
Mayor Chris Winstead informed the board that the Webster County Water District is in the process of water rate increases 
for water purchased. At this time the board will not be taking action on this increase.   


